RFB 2019-157 Base Price Clarification

We the undersigned agree that OPIS prices to be used as the base price before differential rates are
added (referenced on Page 14 of RFB 2019-157 ANNUAL CONTRACT FOR FLEET FUEL CARD AND
MANAGEMENT SERVICES, Items Ill.A and 1I1.B.1) refer to the following:

The Thursday afternoon close retail average for OPIS Retail Region Average Report for
reformulated unleaded regular gasoline purchases made between 12:00 am the Friday before
the afternoon close report and 11:59pm the Thursday of the afternoon close report.

The Thursday afternoon close retail average for OPIS Retail Region Average Report for
reformulated unleaded mid-grade gasoline purchases made between 12:00 am the Friday
before the afternoon close report and 11:59pm the Thursday of the afternoon close report.

The Thursday afternoon close retail average for OPIS Retail Region Average Report for TXLED
diesel purchases made between 12:00 am the Friday before the afternoon close report and
11:59pm the Thursday of the afternoon close report.

As a reference to which purchases fall under a particular report’s average, the average of a
report published on a Thursday which is the seventh (7t") calendar day of the month would
include purchases made between the first (1%) and seventh (7*") days of that month. The
average of a report published on a Thursday which is the fourteenth (14%) calendar day of the
month would include purchases made between the eighth (8t") and fourteenth (14™) days of
that month.
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